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April 2, 2010
The Honorable Bob Ferguson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

I am pleased to provide the King County Council with a report regarding the backup power options at the South Treatment Plant of the Wastewater Treatment Division (WTD) of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks.

The motion and report are submitted per a 2009 Supplemental Budget Ordinance (Ordinance 16680), which included the following proviso:

The executive shall provide a report to the council by February 11, 2010, analyzing the options and recommending a strategy for providing emergency backup power for the South Treatment Plant in Renton in the future. The analysis should address issues and variables including:

a. providing backup power for the next three to five years or permanently;

b. lease versus purchase of equipment; c. temporary versus permanent facilities; d. local, state and federal regulatory issues; e. wastewater treatment division budget impacts under various financing strategies; f. opportunities for partnering with other agencies or utilities; and g. opportunities for recouping or realizing revenues from emergency power backup investments.
The report was delayed so that WTD could further analyze the flooding protections being put in place by Puget Sound Energy. A letter was sent to the council on February 26, 2010, explaining this delay.

Although, the enclosed report addresses each of the elements of this proviso, WTD no longer believes it is necessary to have additional generators at the South Treatment Plant so the options analysis for future investments has been curtailed. 
If you have any questions or concerns about the report, please contact Christie True, Division Director in the Wastewater Treatment Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-684-1236, or at christie.true@kingcounty.gov.

I recommend that council approve this motion.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers


ATTN:
Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff


Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Management and Budget


Bob Burns, Interim Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)


Christie True, Division Director, Wastewater Treatment Division, DNRP

